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Please remember these people in your prayers as wel l as our church, Pastor, Outreach, Missions, 
community and our nation. 

Friends and Family of Mary Smith    Dean Amies (Ted Andrus son-in-law) 

Rev. Kevin Dalton (Healing and recovery)   Friends and family of Lynda Bustle  

Friends and family of Jessie Jennings     Bonnie Inman (recovery from car accident injuries) 

Pat Parker (Cheryl Barto’s sister)                               Friends and family of Nancy Hughey (Betty Little’s sister)      

��������������������������������������������������

                                                                                             �  

The LUMC Minister and Congregation pray for those who need special prayer or have medical concerns.   

We also express our heartfelt Christian sympathy to those who have had loved ones pass away. 

Please inform the church office of any names that need to be added or removed from the prayer list. 
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Joe Brown  

Dan Donovan 

Maxie Duke (Lisa Gunter’s mother) 

Becky English 

June Rhymer 

Betty Zeluff  (Mary Hagar’s mother) 



�� �

��������	
	��
��	������
�	��
�
��������
�
���	
�
���� ��1�����2	������������$>=6=D8 6#88$������
�	����=G�	��
	���
������<<:���� ��<���� �	
�����������������$>=6=AD6A> 8$��������	
�"G���������������
������F����
���� ��;����4��������� $>=6=AD6>@9>������ ��������G
��	����
	�
���������
��������
�������� ��+�����0	��	����������$>=6=AD68"" "�����3�	��	��D@G�	������
	��
�����
������ ��7��
�� 	�����������$>=6=AD6A=8$������ �
��	��G���������������
E���;����	����� ����������
����������������$>=6>A=6@ @"@�� �
�����G�	
��������
	��
;��(��;�������������������������������������������� ������������������E	
�7����
��� �$8$68$A6$A9A�� ����� ����
�G�	��
	��
���������
�
���������� ������
���B��B		�������$8$6$# =689A"���������		����8>G�	������
	��
������������������������������ ��������� ���	�� �$>=6 =D86A98"�� �/����/��#DG�	��
	��
��
�
���
�		��� �� 	�����!��������������$>=6=AD6=A"D ������������G
�����������
������;����	���� ��+	���;
<����	�������$8$6A9>6@@D#� ����3	���
G���������������
;
��
�2���
�	��� ��+	��1��������������������$>=6>$96 >8">�����3	��������@G������
	��
;����������E����H�
� ������;�
������F����� �+��� 	�����������0�����;���	� �
��� ������0������������������;�
����������� �!���
�?���� �������
�
�
�
�

�

�
    Our church received a thank you note from the Director Susan Tompkins for our annual financial gift to 
Operation Hope Inc.  These monies donated by churches, businesses, organizations and individuals go toward 
support for people within the Landrum/District One area.  They assist with payment of utility and water bills and 
some medicines.  They provide food and clothing to those in need along with cleaning supplies, toiletry and 
hygiene items.   They also work to prayerfully encourage and support the in life.   
 
Their Thrift Store is asking for volunteers to assist in the store and Food Pantry. They also have some leadership 
opportunities available.  You can contact them at 864-457-2812.   
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Nov 1 is All Saints Day when we commemorate every saint, known and unknown, the generations of ordinary 
Christian saints-- who kept the conversation about Jesus going, and the traditions which make us disciples. 
SAINTS. We don't always act like it, but we are saints, too.  
 
With gratitude and affection, I have heard people say the names people who were instrumental in their decision to 
become a follower of Jesus. It wasn't something spectacular they did. They passed along what they heard 
departed saints pass along to them. In them they saw what life rooted in faith looks like.   
 
What do you do when you are stressed? Take a hot bath, curl up on the couch with a book, put on running shoes 
and pound the pavement for a couple of miles?  Go to a quiet corner to shut out the world and meditate and pray? 
When I'm stressed, I cook COMFORT FOOD.  The older I get, the better the food tastes. I don't cook these 
dishes just for the food. I cook because it brings to my memory the loved ones who made it for me years ago. For 
a little while, we're at the table together again. We have a discussion across time. I know it may sound weird, but I 
just know that when I cook the family favorites, I feel better and that I am not alone.   
 
On All Saints Day we hallow the memory of those who passed on the traditions that have shaped and ordered our 
lives in this chaotic world. They relayed messages from the past. If we forget them-if we try to free ourselves from 
the past, we become slaves to the present. 
 
The messages our youth get from song lyrics and the self-centered, saturated media have an impact, but not as 
much of as the impact of parents and churches that neglect to pass on moral, ethical, and biblical foundations that 
hold life together.  C.K. Chesterton wrote "It ought to be the oldest things that are taught to the youngest people."   
We see that the church better heighten its indoctrination skills because Christianity is always just one generation 
away from extinction. If our current generation doesn't teach the next, the ancient conversation will be silenced. 
 
Close your eyes for a moment and see what comes to you when you hear the names Jessie Jennings, Lynda 
Bustle, Frances Nicholson, Mary Smith, the Mullins. Do you remember what they did, some of the things they 
said? If they could come back for just a moment, what would they say to you?  
  
 We aren't alone. We have a cheering section of countless saints cheering us on.  May we heed their lessons.  
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We give you thanks, O God, for all the saints who ever worshiped you 
Whether in brush arbors or cathedrals, 

Weathered wooden churches or crumbling cement meeting houses 
Where your name was lifted and adored. 

We give you thanks, O God, for hands lifted in praise: 
Manicured hands and hands stained with grease or soil, 

Strong hands and those gnarled with age 
Holy hands used as wave offerings across the land. 

We thank you, God, for hardworking saints; 
Whether hard-hatted or steel-booted, 

Head ragged or aproned, 
Blue-collared or three-piece-suited 

They left their mark on the earth for you, for us, for our children to come. 
Thank you, God, for the tremendous sacrifices made by those who have gone before us. 

Bless the memories of your saints, God. 
May we learn how to walk wisely from their examples of faith, dedication, worship, and love. 

Trudy’s Tidings �



 

It’s beginning to look a lot like …..Advent      
 
Advent begins December 1.  It is a season of waiting, expecting, and hoping. Beginning four Sundays prior to 
Christmas and ending on Christmas Eve, Advent helps us prepare for the coming, or “advent” of the Christ child 
at Christmas.  
 
Have you ever noticed that the Advent season seems to come and go in the blink of an eye? Suddenly it is 
Christmas day and you wonder how your time to prepare for Christ passed by so quickly.  An article on the 
internet explained it in terms I could relate to and provided me with a type of checklist for this Advent.  If you  
ever entertained or worked to get ready for company, you can see how those experiences lend themselves  
well to your own groundwork this Advent to invite Christ to dwell within your heart. 
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Your heart is where Christ wishes to dwell, Advent is the perfect time to make room in it for His presence.  
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After you review the hospitality of your heart it is important to clean out the cobwebs and clutter that may be 
lurking in the dark corners. Especially look for those webs that have been hanging on so long they no longer  
get your attention! 
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Now that the room of your heart has been cleared of negatives it is time to hang new curtains!  We often fall  
into a rut in our daily lives and forget how to live in joy. Christ abides best in those who have delight in their 
hearts. Throw out the old curtains of fear, despair and exhaustion and hang new curtains of hope, joy and 
anticipation. 
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Company is on its way!  Advent prepares us for the coming of the Lord.  He’s on His way!  Get the fine china 
out of the cupboard—our attitude is one of enthusiastic expectation. Our hearts fill in anticipation of His  
presence. Our fine china goes so well with our new curtains! 
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Seems that often when I expect company and my preparations are done, I find myself waiting expectantly  
on our couch. We can see through the glass screen door as our company approaches. In preparing our  
hearts for Christ this Advent, the last step after all the prep work is to simply “be.”  In this state of “be-ing”  
we don’t question how time sped by or worry if there was more we should have done. We’ve been good  
and faithful servants and are ready for Christ. Throw open the front door!         
                                                                                                                       
����
����
����
�����
 

���������	
������
�

Fellowship is the heartbeat of our congregation. We will have one of our 5th Sunday Fellowship meals in 
December but this time it will be at the beginning of the month rather than the last.  To celebrate the start 
of Advent we will gather on December 1.  Please make plans to attend this meal and share the Advent 

season with your church family. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Hanging of the Greens?       Rev. Kevin Dalton 

 
Many churches hold a service every year at the beginning of the Advent season in preparation for Christ's 
coming, which most call the Hanging of the Greens. The problem with today’s Hanging of the Greens, is that 
today’s service usually has little if anything to do with what this service is actually about. The service should 
highlight everything associated with everlasting life.  
 
Greens such as cedar for royalty, fir and pine boughs for everlasting life, holly symbolizing Jesus' death and 
 ivy representing the resurrection, the Chrismon tree full of Christian symbols, and white lights representing  
the light of Christ.  As each item is introduced those in attendance would then put up in and around the 
 sanctuary preparing the sanctuary for the upcoming Advent season. The problem is an actual service would  
take 2-3 hours. The people would hear about, pray over, and put up the decorations. Today, very few if any  
would give this much time to any one service. Especially, during this time of the year. 
 
I know we don’t have such a service, but what if we all took the time to fully focus on what services we do  
have? What if we all gave our time and service to God to fully make each service that we do attend all about  
God and not about our personal wants and desires.  As we once again begin another Advent season let  
Each of us focus on not just the beauty of the decorations but their true meaning. If you don’t know then 
ask. The decorations ALL  have a special meaning, not just to look pretty. 
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�                     Joy Gardner 
 
 
The Advent and Christmas seasons are just around the corner!  Chancel Choir has been working for  
several weeks on some new, absolutely beautiful, anthems for Advent.   
 
The Christmas Cantata this year is “Joy!” by Joel Raney!  (The title should be easy to remember!)  “Joy!”  
tells the story of Christ’s birth through six choral anthems in a variety of styles based on both Christmas  
carols and original material.  This musical is full of impassioned, rhythmic and spiritual music combinations  
and includes a narration from the New Testament scriptures.  
  
Chancel Choir meets every Tuesday evening at 6:30. Sometimes we’re in the sanctuary; other times we 
are in the fellowship hall.  We’d love to have you come and join us!  What’s more joyful than singing the 
good news of Christ’s birth???   You’re also welcome to come sit and just listen too!  Before you know it,  
you’ll be singing or humming along with us!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 

                      

Landrum United Methodist Church 
Administrative Council 
September 8, 2019 
 
Members Present:  Bonnie Inman, Joy Gardner, Nancy Boatwright, Pete Block, Mark Hartsell, Glenn Downey, 
Trudy Van Voorhis, Jay Boatwright, Ted Andrus, Lou Nespeca, Kevin Dalton, Michele Fagan, Jody McPherson 
Finance: Cheryl Every 
 
Finance Committee 
Finance: Mark, Nancy 
Average per week:  $5696 
$2134 paid to Apportionments 
$2000 paid to Property Maintenance 
$20988 carry over to Oct. 
 
Decision needs to be made on where to move $2100 left in Salkehatchie account. 
Sept. is month to pay yearly $600 donation to Operation Hope.  
Discussion on raising amount as OH now has an active director and things are moving forward. We are now no 
longer assisting in power bill payments through the church office. 
Motion by Jody to raise donation amount to $1000. Second Cheryl. Motion carried. 
 
Trustees: Ted 
Budget items for Trustees include issues involving security: placing security cameras around campus, motion 
control lights in parking lots. Looking for proposals. Also items in parsonage that need attention. 
 
PPRCC: Pete 
PPRC conducted reviews with Kevin, Wanda and Joy. Salary recommendations: Kevin $63,917 (3% increase) 
Wanda $18,442 (2% increase) Joy $24,000 (increase to agreed upon amount $21,000) 
 
Increase in Music as well as adding a new line item, Outreach. 
Total requested budget $281,200. (2019 budget 268,945) 
Ted motion to approve 2020 budget. Second Lou. Motion approved. 
 
Administrative Council 
 
Member at Large : Michelle 
Would like to have a keyboard in the Sunday school room to begin music with children. We have a keyboard that 
will be moved to the room on the Sept. 14th work day. 
 
Worship:  Trudy 
Sanctuary teams are working quite well.  
Committee getting ready for Advent season. 
 
Choir:  Joy 
Piano technician spent 4 hours on Friday working on sanctuary piano. Technician coming to work on the organ. 
There is concern regarding the position of the piano so near to the air condition floor vent. 
Discussion on air conditioning in the choir loft. No decision. 
 
Trustees:  Ted 
Parsonage kitchen ceiling and lighting will be addressed and fixed before the end of the year. 
Looking into security issues on campus. 
If concerns or problems are noted around the church we are asked to let trustees know. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Lay Leader to Annual Conference:  Ted 
No one signed up for fall conference lay servant classes. 
Getting ready for charge conference on Sunday Sept. 15th. 
 
PPRC: Pete 
No report 
 
Member at Large:  Jay 
No report 
 
Sunday school:  Bonnie 
Children’s class consists of Ben, Nate, Libby, Caleb and Christopher. 
We have lost 2 more youth to college. 
Tommy Gardner has volunteered to teach and adult Sunday school class. Bonnie will meet with Kevin and 
Tommy regarding the class. 
 
Missions:  Jody 
Backpacks have started again. We have 40 children at O P Earle. 
We will be doing a bake sale including pies at the Oct. 5 pumpkin patch kick off. 
 
Men’s Ministry:  Lou 
We have $1500 so far for the BBQ. 
Oct. 4 set out pallets for pumpkins. 
Oct 5 get pumpkins from Asheville. Kick-off with hot dogs, bake goods and pie sale. 
Workday Sept. 14. Move pews from choir loft and install new seating. Painting. 
Sept 15 men’s breakfast. Construction manager from Habitat will speak. 
We will mulch around trees after the leaves fall. 
 
Pastor Report:  Kevin 
Surgery scheduled for Sept. 30. Will be down for a few weeks. 
Trudy will take over the Lamplighter from the church office. Send items directly to Trudy. 
 
Surplus funds: We are being challenged to use, not to let sit in the bank. We are at a crossroads. 
Discussion of ideas on what could be done to benefit the community. No decision. 
 
No further business. Meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted, Jody McPherson, Secretary 
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